
There have been reports from December 2019, of multiple cases of pneumonia caused 

by a new strain of the coronavirus in Wuhan, China (the suspected origin of the virus).  

Measures are already being taken to quarantine the virus. However, since this 

new strain of coronavirus has an incubation period in the human body of up to 14 

days, symptoms may appear even after leaving Wuhan.  

If you have visited Wuhan, China, especially in the past two weeks, please read 

below.  

 ・If you have symptoms such as; coughing, a fever, etc. please wear a mask and 

visit a medical facility. Please contact the facility before visiting. 

 ・During your visit, please tell the medical practitioner that you had recently visited 

Wuhan, China. 

There is currently very little threat from this new strain of coronavirus. Please 

remain calm. However, as it is the time of the year when it is easy to catch the 

common cold and the flu, please make sure to: wear masks, wash your hands as 

often as possible, and to continue to follow hygienic practices to prevent from 

becoming sick. 

Furthermore, please call the Aichi Multilingual Call Center for information and 

assistance regarding medical institutions. The call center is available in 9 languages. 

Aichi Multilingual Call Center（愛知多言語コールセンター）

  https://aichi.livecall.jp/en/ipCC/ 

名古屋市保健所

PLEASE READ 


